
Dear Lotus Light Charity Society and esteemed donors, 

My name is Andy Sun, and I’m truly honoured to be a recipient of the 2025 Lotus Light 
Charity Society Scholarship. 

This fall, I will be studying in the Computer Science and Business Administration Double 
Degree program at the University of Waterloo. As I head into university, the support from 
this scholarship means more to me than words can fully express. My immigrant family 
comes from a modest background, and while my parents have worked hard to keep us 
financially stable and support my education, this scholarship will go a long way in easing 
the financial burden on them, for which I am eternally grateful. However, the impact of this 
scholarship doesn’t just stop there; it’s also a powerful vote of confidence in the path I’ve 
chosen. 

If there’s one thing I’ve always tried to live by, it’s that I care. I care about learning deeply, 
serving others genuinely, and striving for excellence not for prestige, but to create 
meaningful impact — whether through leading community initiatives, advocating at TEDx 
speeches, organizing youth conferences at Future Business Leaders of Canada, or simply 
showing kindness in my daily life. 

This scholarship feels like an affirmation of those values; a sign that compassion, 
consistency, and excellence do matter, and that others believe in that vision too. I’m so 
grateful to the Lotus Light Charity Society and its donors for investing not just in my 
education, but in the kind of person I’m trying to become. 

Once again, thank you so much for your generosity and belief in students like me. I promise 
to do all that I can to honour the financial and personal investment you’ve made in me, and 
I will work diligently to pass this forward to the people and communities around me.  

Sincerely, 

Andy Sun 

 


